
 

 

                                             
                                     

 
 

NOTICE TO MOBILE PAINT AND REPAIR ENTITIES 
 
 
December 9, 2009 
 
 
Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 39:13-2, the Chief Administrator of the New Jersey Motor Vehicle 
Commission shall establish a class of licensure of auto body repair facilities based on the types 
of motor vehicles repaired and the equipment required for such repair.  The regulations 
pertaining to the licensure of auto body repair facilities currently in effect do not encompass 
mobile paint and repair. However, the Chief Administrator intends to propose regulations in the 
near future addressing licensure and the types of repairs that may be performed by mobile paint 
and repair entities.  In the interim, until those regulations are proposed and promulgated, the 
Commission does not deem mobile paint and repair to be prohibited and therefore such 
operators may continue to perform repair work on vehicles as follows: (1) vehicles owned by the 
public; (2) vehicles owned by the public that are being serviced by a licensed motor vehicle 
dealer, whether such repairs are being performed pursuant to the terms of a pre-purchased 
warranty program, or, whether the repair(s) are an additional service offered and purchased as 
part of or during the regular maintenance of a vehicle; and (3) all vehicles held in dealer 
inventory.   

 
All activities conducted by mobile paint and repair entities must comply with any applicable 
local, State and federal laws including, but not limited to, insurance laws and regulations, 
zoning ordinances, and environmental rules and regulations, including, as applicable, the 
National Emission Standards for Hazardous Air Pollutants (NESHAP), subpart HHHHHH, 
governing paint stripping and miscellaneous surface coating operations.  A copy of these rules 
and other materials can be obtained at: 

 
  http://www.epa.gov/ttn/atw/area/arearules.html 
 

Please do not contact the Commission for information or answers to questions concerning the 
NESHAP.  Information may be obtained from, and questions directed to, the Regional EPA Air 
Toxics Office at Region 2, 290 Broadway, New York, NY 10007-1866, or by calling the Region 
2 Office at (212) 637-4023.   
 
Questions may be directed to the New Jersey Motor Vehicle Commission’s Business Licensing 
Services bureau at (609) 292-6500  X-5014.   
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